Our Mission

By God’s Grace, West Parish Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, is committed to Nurturing and Celebrating God’s Love in our lives, in the Church Family, in the Community, and in the World.
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Momma Loon on the nest waiting for her babies!

July/August 2023 newsletter
Steeple View
West Parish Congregational Church
United Church of Christ

Pastor’s Perspective

As I write this, later on this afternoon I will be attending the Bethel Pride event at the GEM theater. One of the activities taking place is a G-rated drag show. It’s interesting that the following article, on drag performances, showed up in my e-mail this afternoon. It is written by Rev. Roberto Ochoa and it is from the Witness for Justice/UCC email list. I share it in its entirety as it helped me to learn and understand the importance of the drag show tradition in the LGBTQAI+ community:

“When I was pastoring a small-membership, open and affirming UCC church in Worcester, MA, I approached the congregation with the idea of having a drag performance in our sanctuary during Pride week as a form of outreach, as a fundraiser, and as a safe space for the local GBTQAI+ communities, especially for the youth. The reaction was mixed, as some of the members had never heard of “drag” (crossdressing with exaggerated gender features for the purpose of entertainment). Nevertheless, the congregation felt moved to approve and sponsor the event. The days leading up to the drag event were tense, as the local media took note of it and reported on it. Fortunately, the church only received a few phone calls condemning the show and it went on without incident. The impact, however, on both the entertainers and the audience proved to be emotionally powerful. 

As pastor, I was called on to perform an opening and closing prayer. What I didn’t expect was that many of the drag performers chose faith-based songs and hymns to perform that evening. Some offered heartfelt testimony and gratitude of being seen fully and never dreamt that they would be welcomed, much less allowed to perform in a church setting. The reverence these performers had for our church sanctuary and the congregation moved us to tears. I felt the holy presence of the Divine that evening. I believed we all did.

Drag shows have been a beloved tradition of the LGBTQAI+ communities since the beginning at every Pride event worldwide. Recently, there have been attempts to frame drag queens/kings and drag performances as obscene “adult” entertainment, with some state and municipal legislatures passing laws to keep minors from attending such events. Some Pride event planners had to cancel drag shows in order to obtain a permit to use public space. Judges in both Tennessee[1] and Florida[2] have found these laws may be unconstitutional and have temporarily blocked them. 

Determining age-appropriate entertainment and activities is an important factor when considering a movie, comedy, or physical event for our youth. However, just because a man decides to wear a dress or a woman to wear a tux as part of their entertainment is no reason to consider it indecent. The content is what matters. 

Recently, I attended a drag queen book story time reading hour for children at one of our rural/small town churches not far from Cleveland, Ohio. This church was threatened and firebombed for it. Yet the congregation persevered with the event, and the children were treated to books that offered positive affirmation of the love of God and neighbor. The drag queens looked marvelous, and the children loved them. 

The church should be a place of sanctuary for all and enable all to express their loving relationship with the Divine and humanity through storytelling that is most authentic to the storyteller. Worship uses all forms to communicate the scripture via pageants, puppets, poetry slams, songs, and updated retelling of Bible stories. Why can’t drag performers do the same in our churches? 

In the United Church of Christ, we aspire to extravagant welcoming, to expand our inclusivity for a just world for all. Having the courage to stand up and invite our drag performers into our churches, to share their holy stories with us, would truly have the power to change the world, and we, especially our youth, could only benefit from it.”

 [1] “Judge Finds Tennessee Law Aimed at Restricting Drag Shows

Unconstitutional,” New York Times, June 3, 2023.

[2] “Judge Rules Against Florida Law Restricting Drag Shows,” New York

Times, June 23, 2023.

Enjoy summer and prayers for safety and blessings of all that the season

brings to you and your family!

Tim
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Deacon’s Report  
Deacons - Garden Summer

The Deacons invite gardeners of all abilities to bring in their flowers from the yard any Sunday during the summer. Let's call it Garden Summer, not just one Garden Sunday.

The Deacons aren't meeting in June or July. The next meeting will be August 15 at 10:00 AM.

Christian Education is Planning for the Fall

Youth and Children Sunday on June 4 was a great success.  The youth particularly enjoyed their skit explaining communion to “visitors from space.”  We look forward to adding more intergenerational programs for worship next year.  Thanks to all who have helped the Christian Education program this year. 

 We are busy planning for a strong youth programs starting in September.  Towards this end we are looking for a Coordinator for Youth and Family Ministries. We are also looking to add 2 new members to our committee.  If you are interested in assisting in the youth programs of the church contact Jim Chandler, 207-357-3523.   
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Youth Sunday participants: Lucy DeCato, Isla DeCato, Will Doyle and Jack Bartash

Enjoy your summer adventures!!!!

World Services

World Service plans

The World Service committee has decided to bring the 24-hour Emergency Food Boxes back upstairs, with church members purchasing specific items with specific sizes. During the pandemic Jan Whitworth and Deb Lewis purchased the food and packed the boxes. The other change is each of the boxes is identical, with one and two- family households getting one box and more than that get two boxes.

Boxes are distributed at Bethel Family Health Center and Telstar through the guidance department.  Please see the table in the Chapel for a list of items. In addition, all boxes should be signed out so they can be tracked for re-stocking more boxes.

This fall the World Service Committee is sponsoring the CROP Walk, with the ecumenical service on Sunday, September 17, on The Bethel Common. The actual Walk will be October 1 at noon, walking around the village. The plan is to have refugees walking with us and sharing their stories. CROP supports the work of Church World Service (75%) and the Bethel Food Pantry (25%).

Share you Garden this summer – As the flower list is quite sparse, Deacons want to have you share your garden each Sunday this summer. Jane will remind people with weekly updates.  If anyone would like to take any of the remaining dates, please let Jane know.


Flower Duty Roster

July 2 - Melinda and Diane

July 9 - Melody Bonnema

July 16 - 

July 23 - 

July 30 -

Aug 6 - Diane York

Aug 13 - Melinda Remington

Aug. 20 - 

Aug 27 - 

Book Group
Book Group takes summer break

Book group will take a break from reading and discussing this summer. We will meet again on the first Tuesday of each month starting September 5 at Jim and Jane's home, 65 Camp Road, Bryant Pond.

We will discuss Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pel. The author describes an octopus in an aquarium that helps solve a mystery. This is a fun, entertaining book to read.
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Birthdays/Anniversarys for July/August
Take a few moments to wish these church friends a Happy Birthday or Anniversary and brighten up their day. 

July

July 7 – Bethany Dunham

July 8 – Deborah Richmond

July 9
- Quinn Doyle

July 14 – Jim and Jane Chandler

July 19 – Deb Lewis

July 19 – Nyla Scott

July 20 – Bob Elliott

July 21 – Gretchen Motts

July 24 – Mary LeConey

July 25 –Lida and Bob Iles

July 26 – Tate Strugatskiv

August

August 8 – Dean Walker

August 14 – Steve and Peggy Wight

August 14 – Sara Wight & Michael Valentine

August 18 – Neil and Mary Scanlon

August 19 – Ellen Marshall

August 23 – Evan LeConey

August 23 – Liz and Jonathan Smith

August 27 – Chaia Alford

August 28 – Marlene Engdahl

August 31 – Paul and Gretchen Motts

August 31 – Lynda Ainslie
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Bethel Food Pantry & District Exchange News
Bethel Food Pantry and District Exchange has a permanent new home. It is 279 Walkers Mills Road across from Telstar. One side will house the food pantry. The other side will have the clothing. House will be open Monday, Wednesday, and Saturday from 9 AM to 11 AM.

The District Exchange for gently used clothing has been closed for several years, seeking a new location. The Current Food Pantry operates out of the basement of the Nazarene Church, space it currently rents.

They are undergoing some renovations prior to opening. More details will come when we are ready to collect clothing, sort it and open it to the public.

Their new combined location has 5,400 square feet with two 1,000 square foot apartments on the second floor. They would like to rent those and the detached three-car garage to local people.
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Love Bowl for July/August 

July Love Bowl offering go to potential Teen Drop in Center 

August Love Bowl is for the food backpack program with the SAD 44 kids

Dates for July/August

Sunday, July 2 Worship with Communion at 10 AM, also live
streamed on YouTube Live; Memorial Service for Linda McDormand, 2 PM

Tuesday, July 4 Happy 4th of July! No Prayer Group today
Wed., July 5 Men’s Breakfast at 8 AM at church
Sunday, July 9 Worship at 10 AM, also live streamed on YouTube

Live

Tuesday, July 11 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM
Wed., July 12 Christian Education Committee, 12 PM at church/on

ZOOM

Saturday, July 15 Bethel Summerfest (all day on Common)
Sunday, July 16 Worship at 10 AM, also live streamed on YouTube

Live

Tuesday, July 18 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM
Thursday, July 20 Youth Cafe Organizational Meeting, 10 AM at

church
Sunday, July 23 Worship at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM, also live

streamed on YouTube Live

Tuesday, July 25 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM
Wed., July 26-Saturday, July 29: Rev. Tim on vacation
Sunday, July 30 Worship at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM, also live

streamed on YouTube Live

Tuesday, August 1 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM
Wed., August 2 Men’s Breakfast at 8 AM at church
Saturday, August 5 Memorial Service for Charles Hurd, 11 AM at church
Sunday, August 6 Worship with Communion at 10 AM at church/on

ZOOM, also live streamed on YouTube Live
Tuesday August 8-Friday Aug. 11 Rev. Tim at Pilgrim Lodge camp
Tuesday, August 8 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM;

Trustees at 6:30 PM on ZOOM

Wed., August 9 Music Committee at 6:30 PM on ZOOM
Saturday, August 12 from 9 AM to 2 PM - American Red Cross Blood Drive Saturday, 

Sunday, August 13 Worship at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM, also live

streamed on YouTube Live

Tuesday, August 15 10:00 AM Deacon's meeting Tuesday, (no July meeting)

Wednesday, August 16 3 PM at church World Service meeting (no July meeting)

Thursday, August 17 10:00 Teen Cafe Discussion

Monday, August 28 7 PM Mahoosuc Community Band concert at Gould Academy

Tuesday, August 15 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM;

Deacons at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM

Wed., August 16 World Service Committee, 3 PM at church/on

ZOOM

Thursday, August 17 Youth Cafe Organizational Meeting, 10 AM at

church

Sunday, August 20 Worship at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM, also live

streamed on YouTube Live

Tuesday, August 22 Prayer Group at 8:45 AM at church/on ZOOM
Thursday, August 24 Church Council, 6:45 PM on ZOOM
Sunday, August 27 Worship at 10 AM at church/on ZOOM, also live

streamed on YouTube Live

Thursday, August 31–September 9 Church group trip to Iona,
Scotland 
(Rev. Tim returns from trip on September 11)

Future dates 

Saturday, September 16 Harvestfest - on the Bethel Common

Sunday, September 17, 10:00 Ecumenical Service on The Bethel Common

Sunday, October 1, noon - CROP Walk
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